Equity Committee-2014-2015

The Equity Committee had 6 members:  Bev Roy, Janette Pearson, Theresa Pelley, Susan Mahar, Natalie MacIsaac, and Cathy Burgess representing teachers from Elementary school level, Middle school level and High school level. The committee met three times throughout the year. The committee set 2 goals:

1.  what are some issues in the Kings Local that we could do a session on

2.  plan a PD session for the members 

Natalie MacIsaac and Cathy Burgess attended an Equity Conference in October at the NSTU office in Halifax. We had an opportunity to meet other Equity Committee members to share and discuss ideas. We also attended 2 sessions with guest speakers talking on the topic of LGBT youth and the changes in the Health curriculum.

At our first meeting, the committee discussed several ideas about what topics should we to do a PD session on for our members.  The committee decided to do a session on LGBT Youth. 
The second goal set by the committee took place on April 9th, 2015. There were 25 teachers who attended the session. The guest speaker was Adam Myatt who is a Community Educator at the Youth Project of Nova Scotia.  Adam spoke to the group about our LGBT youth and the struggles they face every day. He included some of the very simple things we can do as educators to support the LGBT students in our schools.  Teachers had the opportunity to share and ask questions during the session.  As well, Adam reviewed the DOE guidelines in regard to the curriculum and the rights of LGBT students.

The Equity Committee talked about the goals for next year.  The Committee recommends the focus next year be on the topic, Poverty.  
I would like to thank the members of this committee for the hard work they did to make this another successful year.
Respectfully submitted,
Cathy Burgess                                                                                                                             
Kings Local-Equity Liaison
